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December  2019  

  We will very soon be in the Advent season. By the time that you are reading this, 

the Sanctuary will be decorated for the Christmas Season. The altar paraments will be 

blue instead of green and we will be enjoying Advent readings each Sunday morning 

in worship.  The season of Advent is a time to prepare for the coming Messiah; God-in

-the-flesh come to dwell with us. And while this season reminds me to prepare for 

Christmas, it also reminds me that we are about to close another calendar year.  

 Each year at this time, I begin to reflect on what has transpired in the past year, 

where we have been and where we are headed. And in the past year, we have met 

some great goals in terms of ministry. We have launched new ministries with         

Restoration Recovery, Loving Arms, and Evangelism Explosion. We have seen 

growth in ministries like the Backpack Blessings that continues to feed more and more 

school kids every weekend. We trained Kathy Hughes as a Stephen Leader, replacing 

Debby Clark, who served in that position for years.  We continue to support ministries 

like Hillcrest-Bruce in our community and Mary Woods and the Costa Rica Mission. 

All of this is done even while we achieve landmark accomplishments like paying off 

the church mortgage which has been in place to some degree for the last 25 years!  

  And now we are looking toward the end of 2019 and the beginning of 2020. And I 

have one more goal to attain before 2019 comes to an end. Because of printing     

deadlines, I am not sure exactly where we are on the Lighthouse Mortgage, but a fair      

estimate is that we owe about $6,000. This is after the increase in giving to the      

lighthouse since the church mortgage payoff and using the remainder of the Bell Fund 

against the Lighthouse. 

  Rannie Cooper says that he has never seen the church without debt of some sort in 

all his years here. How about if we change that this year and enter 2020 debt free.  And 

then we will look forward to 2020 and the work that God will lay before us. 

 

Pastor Keith 



 

 

Budget 
In Memory of Ed Shytle 

Given by Dr. Malcolm King 
 

In Memory of Lucy Charles 
Given by Steve & Toby Simmerman 

 

In Memory of Doug Riffe 
Given by Karen Sue Walthall 

Given by Jean Chandler 
Given by Faye Lenning 

Given by Steve & Darlene Meyers 
Given by Drexel & Sonnie Blanton 

Given by Fred & Juanita Fields 
Given by Carla Skaggs 

 

In Memory of Bert Baker 
Given by James & Megan Elam 

Given by Carla Skaggs 
 

Jail Ministry 
In Memory of Nita, Glenn & Scott Nunley 

Given by Ed & Cheryl Spears 

 

Music 
In Memory of Bert Baker 

Given by Tony & Rose Grossl 
Given by Bill & Martha Rice 

 

Lighthouse 
In Memory of Doug Riffe 

Given by Ernestine Blanton 
Given by Lisa Hammond 

Given by John & Sue Lambert 
Given by Ed & Cheryl Spears 

 

In Memory of  Bert Baker 
Given by John & Sue Lambert 
Given by Dick & Trish Wheeler 

 

In Memory of Bert Baker 
In Memory of Kathy Martin 
In Memory Gaye Mansfield 
In Memory Jimmy Mansfield 
Given by Bill & Martha Rice 

 

Costa Rica Farm 
In Memory of Ann & John Spears 

Given by Ed & Cheryl Spears 
 

Gideon International 
In Honor of Ray McCann for singing at  
Doug Riffeôs funeral services 

Given by Garnet Riffe 
 

In Memory of Doug Riffe 
Given by the Wesley Class 

 

Parsonage Renovation 
In Memory of Doug Riffe 

Given by Lou & Bev Moore 
 

Hillcrest Bruce Mission 
In Memory of Ed Shytle 

Given by Mike & Charlene Qualls 
 

Youth 
In Honor of John Lambert 

Given by Anonymous 

Current Month Budget Items Specials Mortgage Fund Totals

Beginning Balance $19,662.07 $25,802.67 $8,346.74 $53,811.48

Receipts $34,988.39 $6,262.58 $0.00 $41,250.97

Disbursements ($37,558.17) ($5,655.59) $0.00 ($43,213.76)

Transfer $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00

Closing Balance $17,092.29 $26,409.66 $8,346.74 $51,848.69

Year-to-Date

Balance 12/31/2018 $39,841.52 $63,924.38 $17,463.02 $121,228.92

Receipts $355,212.95 $45,693.60 $52,091.60 $452,998.15

Disbursements ($380,132.61) ($83,880.64) ($61,207.88) ($525,221.13)

Transfer $2,170.43 $672.32 $0.00 $2,842.75

Closing Balance $17,092.29 $26,409.66 $8,346.74 $51,848.69

Honors & Memorials  

 Our most heartfelt sympathies are extended to: 
 

�q�� Trish Wheeler, Kent Mansfield and family in 
the loss of their sister in law, Gaye Mansfield. 

 

�q�� Steven and Jonathan Shytle and family in the 
loss of their Dad, Ed Shytle. 

 

�q�� Lou & Bev Moore in the loss of his brother, 
Fred Moore. 

Hospital Visitation 
If you, a family member, or friend are having surgery or 

being admitted to the hospital and would like to be visited 
and have prayer please contact: 

 

The Church Office:  
324-6961 

& 
Elfi Sologic:   
325-4349 


